
      

  

 

 

 

 

              
     

  

     

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

          

 

  

             

  

   

 

              

         

              

           

  

 

              

            

  

 

          

    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

         

        

            

  

Youngquist Brothers, Inc. 
15465 Pine Ridge Road 

Fort Myers, Florida 33908 

Tel.: 239-489-4444 / Fax:  239-489-4545 

Date: April 12, 2015 

Mr. Luis Rojas 

Construction Project Supervisor 

Miami-Dade Water & Sewer Department 

Miami, Florida 

RE:  AMERICAN IRON & STEEL WAIVER REQUEST 

Dear Mr. Rojas; 

Pursuant to the Departments request, Youngquist Brothers Inc. (YBI) is submitting this request for 

waiver for our Contract S-869. 

YBI requests a specific exemption from the AIS requirements for the 24” stainless steel ball valves. 

We, and our suppliers have been unable to locate a source of domestically produced AWWA C507 or 

API 6D / API 607 stainless steel ball valves. 

Indeed, we have been unable to locate a domestic manufacturer of any 24” stainless steel ball valves. 

Therefore, we request a waiver for the domestic produced requirement for this specific product. 

Lead-time on this product can range from 4 to 6 months or more therefore prompt approval of this 

specific waiver will allow for selection of an import product to be submitted to Miami-Dade for 

technical approval. 

The balance of the ball valves, 1” and 2” as shown on the attached drawing, will be sourced 

domestically. Details on sourcing will be provided at a later date as they are not required for some 

months and lead times are not problematic. 

We appreciate you consideration and hope to hear from you soon as to the approval of the requested 

waivers. Please contact me should you have any questions regarding our request. 

Sincerely, 

YOUNGQUIST BROTHERS, INC. 

C.W. (Bill) Musselwhite 

Vice President 

NOTE: Some of the referenced attachments with project diagrams, schedules, and supplier 

correspondence are in formats that do not meet the Federal accessibility requirements for 

publication on the Agency’s website. Hence, these exhibits have been omitted from this waiver 

publication. They are available upon request by emailing SRF_AIS@epa.gov 
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